
 

 

 
City of Quesnel 
410 Kinchant St 
Quesnel, BC 
V2J 7J5 
  
Lhtako Quesnel 2024 BC Winter Games  
410 Kinchant St 
Quesnel, BC  
V2J 7J5 
  
Sept 19, 2023 
  
LHTAKO QUESNEL 2024 WINTER GAMES ROAD CLOSURES 
 
The purpose of this letter is to ask permission from the City of Quesnel to restrict access to the 300 block of Vaughan St 
and 400 block of Barlow Ave for the evening of Feb 22/2024 between the hours of 6pm and 10pm. 
 
Since 1978, the BC Games Society has been staging the BC Winter and BC Summer Games in various BC municipalities. 
The BC Games provide developing high performance British Columbia athletes with their first multi-sport games 
experience as part of their sport’s long-term athlete development pathway to international podiums. 
 
The 2024 BC Winter Games will be coming to Quesnel from Feb 22 – 25, 2024. A total of 1800 participants are expected 
to take part in the Lhtako Quesnel 2024 BC Winter Games. 
 
On the evening of Thursday Feb 22/2024, the Lhtako Quesnel 2024 BC Winter Games will be hosting their opening 
ceremony at the West Fraser Centre. Once opening ceremony is done, all participants will be exiting the West Fraser 
Center to return to their respective accommodation site. To expedite the transportation of all participants back to their 
accommodation sites, we would like to park all buses on the 300 block of Vaughn St and 400 block of Barlow Ave. 
 
By having all buses parked within proximity of the West Fraser Centre, it will be easier to control and direct all 
participants to their respective transportation bus. 
 
We do understand that this will impact both the residents and businesses located in the mentioned area. Two or three 
days prior to the start of the Games, we will go door to door to talk with all affected residents and businesses to remind 
them of the road closure. It is our intent to try and have a single lane open so that affected residents/businesses can still 
use their vehicle if needed. We will have personnel manning the barricades and they will be informed to let residents 
through. 
  
Once all buses have left the area, all barricades will be removed, and a walk through will be conducted to pick up any 
garbage that might have been left behind on the road. 
 
Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated. 
   
Yours truly, 
  
Sylvain Gauthier 
Director of Transportation 
Lhtako Quesnel BC Games Society 2024 
smokeboy783@gmail.com 
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